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Cliddesden WI 
I am very pleased to let our members know that we 
are hoping to resume our meetings in July. I cannot 
believe that it has been so long – 17 months - since 
we have been able to hold our monthly meetings. I 
know from speaking to members that we are all 
eager to meet up again with old friends and catch 
up on our stories on how we have all copied during 
this difficult time.  

The committee did manage to meet a couple of 
times last year in my garden whilst we were 
between lockdowns but our planned meeting last 
September had to be cancelled at the eleventh hour 
when our National Federation deemed the ‘Rule of 
6’ to include us. 

We did make Christmas gifts for all members which 
were distributed, as well as a Newsletter and Easter 
eggs, which gave Pauline and me the opportunity 
for a quick chat with everybody. During Lockdown 
members were canvassed about changing the times 
and days of our meetings and it has been agreed 
that for a year we will hold summer meetings i.e. 
from May through to and including September as 
usual on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 7.30pm 
and from October through to and including April on 
the 3rd Monday of the month at 10.30am. This 
decision was taken primarily so that our members, 
the majority of whom do not actually live in 
Cliddesden, didn’t have to turn out on dark, cold 
evenings when sometimes the weather is bad. 

That said 
we are 
holding 
our first 
meeting, if restrictions are lifted as proposed, on 
Monday 5th July at 10.30am.  We have to hold our 
AGM for 2020 which could not go ahead as well as 
this year’s AGM which we propose to do on that 
date.  As this is not everybody’s idea of a fun 
meeting we will get the business out of the way as 
quickly as we can and follow up with a 
Ploughman’s lunch so that everybody can catch up 
with each other. 

Next Meetings : 5th July 2021 at 10.30am 
AGMs and Ploughman’s lunch 

Thursday 19th August at 7.30pm : Dave Levy 
Wildlife photographer 

We would love to welcome new members so if you 
feel the WI might be for you please come along and 
meet us and see for yourself that we are a friendly, 
relaxed group. We have members not only from 
Cliddesden but Dummer, Basingstoke, Brighton 
Hill, Kempshott  Beech, Oakley and Chineham. 
(Sorry if I’ve left out anybody!) 
See you all soon. 

 Diane Rampton Tel 01256 467533 
Email dianelrampton@gmail.com

Coffee Morning Returns!! 
Cliddesden Village Hall 

Monday 19th July 2021, 10.30 – 12.00 
We are pleased to announce that Coffee Morning is to 
return! The village hall management committee have 
worked hard to keep our village hall safe during the 
past 18 months. Please come along on the 19thJuly, 
the third Monday in July, to catch-up with friends over 
a cuppa and some cake!!


Weather-permitting, and if restrictions persist, we will 
be “Al Fresco” in the village hall grounds. Our second-
hand bookstall will be there as usual too ….

Hope to see you soon!


Further Dates for 2021 ….  Fingers crossed!!

(Second Mondays of the month):

9th August

13th September – visit from Home Instead Services 

11th October, 8th November,13th December


mailto:dianelrampton@gmail.com
mailto:dianelrampton@gmail.com
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NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
TUESDAY 6TH JULY 7.30PM 
This is intended as a face-face 
meeting at the Village Hall. 
Please let us know if you plan to 
attend by contacting any member of the Parish Council 
or emailing  alanbtyler19@btinternet.com

RAPLEY CHERRY TREE 
In the April Newsletter it was reported... 
‘LOST CHERRY TREE: A few months ago a small 
ornamental cherry tree was planted at the village 
pond to commemorate the life of Eddie Rapley who 
lived in Southlea for over 50 years until his death. 
He and his wife, Betty, devoted their spare time to 
supporting so many activities in the village (when 
not at the golf club!). He was loved and respected 
by all who knew him and we miss his jovial manner 
and friendly banter.  
‘The tree was donated by a long-term resident and 
friend of Eddie’s but, very sadly in January, it 
suddenly disappeared, dug up and removed by 
persons unknown.’

A replacement Cherry tree for the Rapleys 
has been planted at the Village Hall with 
thanks to Alison Mosson and Mark Gifford

PHONE BOX BOOK STORE 
Thanking everyone who donates books and uses the 
Phone Box book store, please leave books on the shelves 
as you would like to find them, and only leave books in a 
condition as you would like to take away and read. 
It takes time and effort for those caring for the phone box 
to tidy shelves and sort though, select, and discard from 
boxes left on the floor. Please also take care not to block 
access to the defibrillator.

liddesdenParish Council
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PPARISH PLANNING 
APPLICATIONS 
21/01646/HSE (Validated 12 May) 
Swallick Cottage, Alton Road. Erection 
of part single storey, part two story rear 
extension, new front porch, bay window 
and detached garage with living 
accommodation above.  
21/01591/PIP (Pending, 10 May) Little 
Acre, Woods Lane. Permission in 
Principle for the a minimum of 2 and a 
maximum of 4 dwellings. 
21/01321/RET (Pending, 14th April) 
Faerie Meadows, 14 Hackwood Lane. 
Change of use to residential garden land. 
21/00931/FUL (Pending 16th March) 
Newland Lodge, Woods Lane. 

Demolition of bungalow and erection of 
one four-bed dwelling. (Replacement for 
approved application 18/00116/FUL.) 
21/00831/HSE (Pending 8th March) 
4 Hackwood Lane. To add ground floor 
window to rear of annex and add first 
floor windows to rear and front of annex. 
 
PARISH TREE APPLICATIONS 
T/00305/21/TCA (Validated 15 Jun) The 
Forge, Farleigh Road. Two Sycamore 
(G1) – Fell as pushing wall over and 
overhanging roof of buildings. Trees not 
yet mature and damage will only increase 
if left to grow on. There are a number of 
other trees within the line and so the loss 
of these two trees will have a very 
minimal impact on the local enviroment.

NEW MAYOR OF 
BASINGSTOKE & DEANE 
Following the Mayor Making ceremony 
held at The Haymarket on 27th May, 
Cllr Onnalee Cubitt, the new Mayor of 
Basingstoke & Deane 2021/22, would 
like to send a warm greeting and 
introduce herself to you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
‘It is a tremendous honour to be Mayor 
of Basingstoke and Deane. My Consort, 
Hugo Cubitt DL, and I are looking 
forward to meeting people, 
communities, businesses and 
organisations within our borough (in 
line with guidelines as COVID 
restrictions ease and lift). We are 
especially looking forward to 
celebrating all that the borough has to 
offer with its amazing history, 
outstanding buildings and beautiful 
outdoor spaces. 
‘For my Mayoral year, I shall be 
supporting two local good causes that 
have personal significance  – The 
Community Furniture Project and The 
Friends of St. Michael’s Hospice. 
‘The Community Furniture Project gives 
a new life to unwanted furniture, 
appliances, bicycles and household 
goods, selling them to raise money, as 
well as providing at low cost or free to 
those in need. The project gives local 
people with learning disabilities or 
mental health conditions the 
opportunity to train and gain new skills. 
Since the early 1990s, I have been 
involved in helping to raise funds for St 
Michael’s Hospice. The Friends of St 
Michael’s Hospice’s fundraising 
contributes towards maintaining the 
excellent standard of palliative care for 
which the hospice is renowned. 
‘I am also hoping to use my Mayoral 
year to encourage more adults to 
volunteer to support our local sea, 
army, air, combined, police and St John 
Ambulance cadet groups. I have seen 
what a positive difference the cadet 
movements can make to young people, 
helping them to develop life skills, such 
as problem solving and teamwork. If 
you are interested in volunteering then 
please contact the Mayor’s Office 
mayor@basingstoke.gov.uk.’ 
Yours, Cllr Onnalee Cubitt 
Mayor of Basingstoke & Deane (2021/22)

STAY SAFE AND REPORT THE INCIDENT 
If you see an injured deer on the roadside? 

- Pull over at a safe place 
- Call the Police. 
- Giving as precise a location as you can (eg What3Words)  
- They will deal with the situation and have access to 

specialists. 
- Do not try to assist or move the deer as this can put you in 

danger. 
If you hit a deer while driving, your priorities, in this order, are: 

- Keep yourself and anyone with you as safe as you can 
- Park your car in the safest place with hazard lights on.  
- Call an ambulance if human injuries warrant it 
- Call the Police 

If the deer is alive and still visible at roadside: 
- It is best not to approach it. Doing so may cause it to run 

across traffic causing another accident. 
- Do not move or handle live deer, this needs a trained 

specialist. Do not attempt to place it in your car. 
- Call the Police. 
- Giving as precise a location as you can (eg What3Words)  
- They will deal with the situation and have access to 

specialists. 
For full advice, please visit - https://www.bds.org.uk/information-
advice/issues-with-deer/advice-for-drivers/ 
                     The Countrywatch Team

This time of year often brings 
with it a rise in deer vehicle 
collisions. The following 
advice is what to do if you are 
involved in one, or become 
aware of a situation in which 
you might need to know what 
to do next.
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THE CLIDDESDEN DUCK’S TALE - A FEELGOOD STORY FOR OUR TIMES 

As an antidote to all the doom and gloom seemingly pervading our lives 
just now, I should like to regale you with a heart-warming local story.  

In March, Gilly (my wife) had just finished arduously clearing out excess 
water plants from our garden wildlife pond when a pair of Mallard ducks 
started using it regularly for a bit of leisure time and general hanging-out.  

The result was that, on 5 April, Mother 
Duck ended her Tax Year by declaring her 
nest-egg of 14 eggs! According to the 
RSPB, the normal egg yield is 10 to 12. After each egg was added, at one-to-two-
day intervals, the whole clutch was covered with downy feathers to camouflage it 
cleverly from predators. 

Curiously, for the second year running, she made her nest in the very same shady 
and cold north-west facing corner of our house, right below our front living room 
window. Last year, frustratingly, we missed the final departure of the family from 
our garden, so this time we were more prepared, capturing the images in this 

article on various strategically-placed cameras.  

Our neighbour, Jayne Hallett, had been assiduously feeding the adult Mallards for several weeks, so, after a 
morning splash and freshen-up in our pond, Mother Duck always headed straight over the fence for breakfast! 

On the morning of 29 April, she led 12 tiny 
hatchlings out of our driveway … and towards the 
fast Farleigh Road, which was very worrying! 
Fortunately, however, Peter Hallett was on hand to 
defy the traffic and guide them all safely across the 
highway where they then proceeded to Vernon 
Wellman’s house and his swimming pool. (Mother 
Duck must have heard of “Vernon’s Pools” … !) 

Vern saw them arrive and manually helped 
the tiny ducklings scale a low wall to reach 
the relative sanctuary of the pool. 
However, that same evening, they all 
trooped back to our house, where Mother 
sat on the remaining 2 eggs, but in vain. In 
the morning they all left for the second 
time and that was the last we saw of them. 

We wish the new duck family good fortune in the weeks ahead and that the maximum number of ducklings 
survive to maturity … perhaps to return to our garden to raise a family of their own. 

Ross Palmer 
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Village Hall News 

As we probably all know by now, the much-anticipated relaxation of all COVID-19 restrictions on 21st 
June has been delayed to provisionally 19th July.  Fortunately, this doesn’t affect our current groups 
who have already returned to the Hall, or those planning a return.  Please contact these groups direct 
for news or keep an eye on the Hall’s Facebook page for further updates. 

However, it does impact our plans for the afternoon outdoor social event originally planned for 3rd July 
since the restriction on the number of people at gatherings remains at 30.  Consequently, the date of 
this much anticipated event has been moved to 31st July, a date we hope doesn’t have to move again. 

31st July - a date to look forward to.  Join your neighbours, friends and fellow villagers for an 
afternoon outdoors al fresco picnic to celebrate the slow return to the 'new normal'.  Bring your 
own food, drink, plates, cutlery and picnic rugs. 

This event is dependent on the relaxing of COVID restrictions of 19th July and suitable weather.  
COVID-secure measures will still be observed (social distancing, etc.). 

Please text 07528 856157 or email party@cliddesdenhall.org.uk if you intend to come and include 
the number of people in your group. This will provide an indication on numbers expected and 
contact details should the event need to be rescheduled again. 

A big topic of discussion amongst Trustees recently, and particularly as we gradually return to 
‘normal’, is how the Hall can expand its range of groups and regular events, what improvements the 
Hall could benefit from and how the Hall can get involved in the village at large.  The Hall has a range 
of clubs and regular groups covering a reasonable range of ages and activities, but several have fallen 
by the wayside over the years, and it would be good to see some of these started up again, along with 
new ones. 

It doesn’t have to be a regular group – it could be a specific project that would benefit the Hall or 
village.  Some ideas: lunches, tea dances, short mat bowls, card games, special interest groups, 
singing, etc.  So, a request to everyone to think about what you would like to see in terms of clubs, 
groups, events and improvements to the Hall or beyond.  And, importantly, what skills you have that 
you could offer to get these ideas off the ground.  Mail your suggestions and offers of help to 
ideas@cliddesdenhall.org.uk – big or small, one off event, short term project or long-term club or 
group. 
  
Another call for people who would like to join the Hall’s management committee as ‘Village 
Representatives’ and take an active role in managing the Hall and safeguarding its future – if you are 
interested then again please send an email to volunteering@cliddesdenhall.org.uk. 

As always, remember to visit the Hall’s Facebook page at www.facebook.com/CliddesdenVillageHall 
and website at www.cliddesdenhall.org.uk for the latest news. 

Greg Mendelsohn 
Village Hall Management Committee 

chair@cliddesdenhall.org.uk

An Introduction… 
I have been living in North Hampshire for over 25 
years with my Husband, Children, dog and other 
pets. My career started I the City and after having 
Children I became a Maths Teacher.  

Since 2010 I have worked part -time in Parliament . 
This has shown me first-hand how a collective 
approach is important in addressing local issues.  

The opportunity to represent residents is a great 
honour. I am passionate about preserving the 
integrity of our villages, equipping our children for 

the future and creating an environment in which 
business can thrive and offer apprenticeships and 
Jobs for our young people.  

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any 
concerns. 

With best wishes 

Juliet 

Cllr Juliet Henderson 

Candovers, Oakley and Overton Division 

Juliet.henderson@hants.gov.uk


mailto:Juliet.henderson@hants.gov.uk
mailto:Juliet.henderson@hants.gov.uk
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Cliddesden Primary School

PC Reid came to visit our school for the last time. As most of 
you will know, Andy Reid has been the Candover Valley 
Police Constable for 17 years but is now retiring and moving 
to Wales. He has always been a valued member of our 
community and has paid regular visits to the school and 
even led some assemblies. He is always partial to a cup of 
coffee and a biscuit on his visits! 

Darcey and Morgan, our Head Girl and Boy, 
presented Andy with a Cliddesden Joy Cup, 
a jar of coffee and some shortbread biscuits, gifts we felt 
were very apt! We wish PC Andy Reid well and we will all 
miss him. 

Beech Class continued with their Design 
Technology project of designing and making 
a felt hand puppet.  They needed patience, 
calm and resilience to enable them to 
design, cut and sew their pieces together.  
They then spent some time evaluating their 
project as a whole. 

In addition, the children had a go at writing 
either a noun/verb or a noun/verb/adverb 
poem.  We’d like to share a few with you.  
We hope you enjoy them: 

Willow Class took a ‘trip’ to the Amazon 
rainforest! Mrs Nicholson and Mrs Sumner were 
dressed as BA flight attendants to meet the 
children at check in before they embarked on a 
flight to Brazil. 

On arrival, they were greeted by a tour guide 
who took them into the rainforest to search for 
animals. There was some great learning and a 
lot of fun had by all. 

Oceans waving majestically
Ice melting slowly

Snow falling quietly
Sun moving silently

Moon glowing rapidly
Glacier dripping gracefully

Feathers flapping beautifully
By:  Seren

Ice cracking carelessly
Snowflakes falling endlessly

Penguins tobogganing gracefully
Mountains shining brightly

Oceans waving rapidly
Icebergs dripping slowly

Fish swimming beautifully
By:  Charlotte

Glaciers moving slowly
Snow falling softly

Penguins waddling quickly
Orcas swimming gracefully
Rocks shining in the sun
Sea shining beautifully

Ice floating gently
By:  Hugo
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Some of our Year 4 pupils were 
the first to take part in an 
educational visit outside school 
since February 2020. As a 
partner school to The Saints 
Foundation, we were invited to 
bring along ten children to a 
sports event at St Mary’s 
Stadium, home to Southampton 
FC. Miss Haresign’s report: 

On the football pitch, we rotated around 4 different activities. The first was a game of 
handball where we were given secret challenges (passing to each player in the team) to 
earn extra points for our team. 
 The second station made us challenge ourselves by choosing the size of our goals, 
the distance we had to pass the ball and how we could pass the ball to our partner.  
 On the third station, we played a game which was a mixture of stuck in the mud and 
football.  
 Finally, the last and the best station was a mini football match where we scored our 
own goals at St Mary's! 

The children really enjoyed their afternoon. 

100 Club 
Hello members 

The draw for June was called at the meeting of Cliddesden Village Hall Management Committee held at the 
Hall on 16th June 2021.  Here are the lucky winners

Here are the lucky winners

1st 	 363	 Sheila Gould	 

2nd 	  265	 Judith Thurston	

3rd       74 	 Brenda Thompson

Rose Beevers  Tel: 475944  (100club@cliddesdenhall.org.uk). 


YOU’RE INVITED!  

FAMILY 
SERVICE

Join us for the feeding of the 5,000!

St. Leonard’s Churchyard, Cliddesden
(the service will be outside)

Sunday, 18th July, 11.15 – midday

Fun, fellowship and discovery
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Cliddesden, Farleigh Wallop & Ellisfield 
Horticultural Society 

The three villages Gardening Club 

It is with great delight I can give some PROPER 
Horticultural Society NEWS this month! 

After such a long time away from meetings and 
events, to have been able to see our members 
and connect with them again has been a true 
joy. 

So, what did happen? 
On May 
27th we 
held what 
we hope 
will be our 
final 
meeting 
via Zoom. 
Jennifer 

Carter delighted us with ‘Famous Gardens and 
Images of France’,  and after a few teething 
problems getting logged in and started, she rose 
to the challenge of an online talk with aplomb. 
 The photographs were stunning, and 
Jennifer’s commentary really brought 
everything to life – who would have guessed 
that a wheelbarrow left on the patio could be 
an architectural feature! 
 Every image evoked thoughts of warmth, 
peace, and a desire to wander down grassy 
paths to find the next hidden treasure. 
Thank-you to everyone who joined in on the 
Zoom, we really do appreciate the support you 
have given the society while we have had to 
adapt to new ways of operating. 

Then – we actually had The 
Plant Sale on 23rd May. With 
real people. 
 As our major fund-raising 
activity of the year we were 

so happy to be able to run the Plant Sale 
properly.  Due to the inclement weather we 
moved into the hall, observing a one-way 
system, restricting numbers and all the correct 
covid precautions.   
 Very many thanks to Ken for helping us 
set up safely, and ensuring we were within the 
guidelines. And also to all our visitors who were 
patient and followed the instructions. 

 On the day we raised £277.70, and 
Marilyn took the remaining plants home and 
raised another £75, making this year one of our 
most successful. 

More Things Happening!    
July 8th – ‘Fish for Tea’ – Steve Oakes   
If the lifting of restrictions goes ahead as 
planned this will be our first face-to-face 
meeting since January 2020, and we are so 
looking forward to it.  Keeping fingers crossed 
for official announcements!   
 Steve started giving talks in 1988 for the 
South Wiltshire local RSPB group, to raise funds. 
He did 6 talks and raised £49. 
 Over the years his reputation as an 
entertainer, educator, charmer and fund-raiser 
has grown and he is much in demand. 
Equally at home talking to children and adults 
Steve is dedicated to the birds he talks about 
and passionate about their preservation and 
protection. 
 I am sure we are going to have a 
fabulous evening, however it is presented. 

THE SUMMER SHOW August 1st Cliddesden 
Millenium Hall 
 As long as the easing of restrictions 
proceeds as planned the show will go ahead. 
We may need to put in place some measures to 
enable us to be within any guidelines that are in 
force at the time – please bear with us, any 
instructions will be communicated as soon as 
possible. Thank-you for your patience. 
 If you haven’t got a copy of the schedule 
for the Summer Show please contact either 
myself (01256 381504) or Marilyn (01256 
462584) 
 Entry is only open to members, and 
membership is usually £8 per household, per 
year.   
 This year we have reduced this to £5 due 
to the Covid-19 situation making it impossible 
to do anything except pay our yearly fees! 
Please give me a shout it you would like to join. 
Visitors are welcome to come along for the 
viewing from 2pm. 
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St Leonard’s Services for 
July 
Church Services for July 2021 at St. Leonard’s 
(unless stated otherwise). Services will be held 
outdoors wherever possible 

Sunday 4 July, 11am: Family Service at All Saints, 
Dummer


Sunday 11 July, 11am: Holy Communion at St 
Andrew’s, Farleigh Wallop (Common Worship)


Sunday 18 July, 11am: Family Service


Saturday 25 July, 11am: Family Service at St 
Martin’s, Ellisfield

Sunday 1 August, 9.45am: Holy Communion, 
Common Worship


Volunteer Jobs for School 
Leavers! 
As we now look ahead to the fast approaching 
summer holidays, we are conscious that many of our 
regular volunteers may now be making plans to go 
away for the summer. Maybe even to one of the 
newly released ‘green’ destinations (I hear the Pitcairn 
Islands are beautiful at this time of year!!).

Anyway ... with this in mind we are looking to recruit 
some fresh new volunteers to help staff our 
vaccination days at Jameson House over the 
summer.


We are also conscious that many of you may know 
school leavers with a largely empty 3 months ahead 
of them before university starts in September!

We are therefore inviting 'over 18s' to put themselves 
forward for volunteering shifts at Jameson House.

These are of course unpaid shifts. But in my 
experience, life is all about seizing on opportunities 
as and when they presented to you. Doors open in 
the most unlikely of places, and in my life my most 
exciting opportunities and experiences have come 
from the seizing the most unlikely of invitations!


Liz Mayon-White
liz@training-expertise.co.uk 
Vaccination Site Operations Team

*Polite reminder to anyone who has yet to pay 
their subs for this year – please could you do 
so as soon as possible. Payment can be made 
to any committee member, or via bank 
transfer, please contact me for details on how 
to do this.* 

My mother has lent me a wonderful book ‘The 
Glory of the Garden’ from the pages of 
Country Life, and it’s snippets span from 1897 
– a veritable trove of interesting stuff.  As we 
are in vegetable season I thought this 
appropriate. 

April 17th 1937 
A COUNTRYWOMAN’S REMEDY FOR “DOLPHIN” 
To the editor of ‘Country Life’ 
Sir, - Last year I was complaining sadly of the 
ravages of “dolphin” (the local name for black 
fly), when the woman who does my work told 
me that the water in which rhubarb leaves 
have been boiled would, if syringed over the 
broad bans, at once drive away the menace. 
My broad beans were very bad and I really had 

no faith in the 
supposed 
remedy, but I 
tried it.  The 
first spraying 
certainly 
improved the beans, so the next day I syringed 
the beans again, and this time completely 
destroyed the black fly. I believe, however, 
that it would be most effective if the broad 
beans were sprayed when the blossoms first 
began to open. The oldest and coarsest 
rhubarb leaves should be used, roughly torn 
into shreds, and a couple of liberal handfuls 
placed in a large pan with a gallon and a half 
of water. Boil for ten minutes, allow to get 
cold, strain through a fine-mesh sieve, and use 
in the evening. A fine sieve is important, as 
otherwise the particles of boiled leaf are 
troublesome in the syringe. I have also found 
the rhubarb liquid a useful repellent of green 
fly on roses. -PHILLIPA FRANCKLYN 

Happy Gardening!   Claire 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftrainingexpertise.cmail19.com%2Ft%2Fr-l-tlhtutg-ohuyhhlvi-p%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cd489d1db33274f37bf6708d937c31872%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637602133331406787%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Y3Cw37pPay2quyLQWS6uPEjpdkVoqXY2T%2FxRSq5kEf8%3D&reserved=0
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftrainingexpertise.cmail19.com%2Ft%2Fr-l-tlhtutg-ohuyhhlvi-p%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cd489d1db33274f37bf6708d937c31872%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637602133331406787%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Y3Cw37pPay2quyLQWS6uPEjpdkVoqXY2T%2FxRSq5kEf8%3D&reserved=0
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As I write this piece on 7 June it is with fingers crossed hoping that we will not have more restrictions 
placed on us, so let’s hope that all nasty variants are kept at bay. The following dates are at the 
mercy of any further restrictions.

All our films are suggested by members, so please suggest your own favourites and do come along, 
you’ll have a good evening at the cinema amongst friends.
Film starts at 8pm, bar opens at 7:30.
 
Ted Dowson

Thursday 5 August “Somethings Gotta 
Give” (2003, 128 minutes, cert PG) Contains 
infrequent strong language and moderate sex 
references.

American romantic comedy film written, 
produced and directed by Nancy Meyers. It stars 
Diane Keaton and Jack Nicholson who in the 
later phase of his acting career has created a 
niche for himself in comedy roles.

The film received generally favourable 
reviews from critics, and was a box office hit 
eventually grossing $266.7 million worldwide. For 
her performance Keaton received a nomination 
for the Academy Award for Best Actress, and won 
the Golden Globe Award, Nicholson also 
received a nomination for the Golden Globe 
Award for Best Actor.

Thursday 2 September “The Guard” (2011, 92 
Minutes, Contains very strong language, strong 
violence, sex references and drug use) 
The Guard is an Irish buddy cop comedy 
film written and directed by John Michael 
McDonagh, starring Brendan Gleeson, Don 
Cheadle, Mark Strong and Liam Cunningham.

The film received critical acclaim and was 
a box office success. Both Gleeson and Cheadle 
received acclaim for their performances, It is the 
most successful independent Irish film of all time. 
The film took $21M at the box office against a 
budget of $6M

A few quotes from critics ; “Among the 
most purely entertaining films of the year, which 
cuts its laughter with a dose of Celtic melancholy. 
It still delivers action requirements - shoot-outs, 
revenges, daring deeds - and chances are, we'll 
be quoting lines from this forever.”, “ 
A quirky buddy-cop film with an excellent cast led 
by magnificent Brendan Gleeson, fast-paced and 
with a rarely-seen quantity of witty dialogues”. 

Thursday 7 October “Pale Rider” (1985, 116 Minutes, Cert 15, Contains moderate violence and 
sexual violence)
Western produced, directed and starring Clint Eastwood. The film, which took in nearly $41 million at 
the box office, became the highest grossing Western of the 1980s.

The movie's title is taken from the Book of Revelation,  "And I looked, and behold a pale horse: 
and his name that sat on him was Death, and Hell followed with him."

“It’s all been seen before, but Eastwood serves it up with authority, fine craftsmanship and a 
frequent sense of fun. This film is graced not only by an excellent visual look and confident storytelling, 
but also by a few fine performances, led by Eastwood’s own.” Variety Magazine.

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Buddy_cop
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Comedy_film
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Michael_McDonagh
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Brendan_Gleeson
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Don_Cheadle
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mark_Strong
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Liam_Cunningham
http://www.empireonline.com/reviews/reviewcomplete.asp?FID=137279
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Buddy_cop
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Comedy_film
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Michael_McDonagh
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Brendan_Gleeson
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Don_Cheadle
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mark_Strong
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Liam_Cunningham
http://www.empireonline.com/reviews/reviewcomplete.asp?FID=137279
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Western_(genre)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Clint_Eastwood
https://www.bing.com/search?q=Book%20of%20Revelation%20wikipedia&form=WIKIRE
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Western_(genre)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Clint_Eastwood
https://www.bing.com/search?q=Book%20of%20Revelation%20wikipedia&form=WIKIRE
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I am thrilled to report that 1st Cliddesden Brownies is back at the Village Hall 
and we are holding face-to-face meetings!  Such a simple sentence, but it has 
meant so much to everyone involved, after a year of barely seeing each other.

Activities are socially distanced, but we are managing to play games and find 
fun activities to do - and there is laughter and excitement again.
The girls have baked cakes, potted up some vegetable plants, learnt how to say 
‘hello’ in 10 different languages and have done lots more in the space of just a 
few weeks. 

We have a lovely group of girls at the moment, from various schools around the 
area.  We have spaces available for September and would love you to get in 
contact if you have a girl aged 7 to 10 years old who might be interested in 
trying out Brownies.  The link below will provide you with more information 
about Guiding and Brownies, but if you have any questions about our local 
Unit, I can be contacted at cliddesdenbrownies@btinternet.com

https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/

Sian Banks

 
 

1ST CLIDDESDEN 
BROWNIES

Cliddesden Millenium 
Village Hall 

Tuesdays       5.00pm to 6.15pm 

Contact:        Sian Banks 

     cliddesdenbrownies@btinternet.com

“ I love Brownies because we have lots 
of fun. It is amazing because I have lots 
of friends .  Brownies stick together as 
a team!”

 

         
 

0 – 4 year olds and their grown-ups. 

Hopefully we will meet in the hall if government restrictions allow.  If 
not we will walk around the nearby fields.   

Please phone or see FB for up-to-date info 

A warm welcome awaits you – we look 
forward to you joining us. 

Cost: £2 donation per family for hall playgroup 

Contact: 

Melanie Previous Pre-school Head (07833-528040) 

Claire Qualified teacher (01256-477197)

Farleigh Parish Playgroup 

Cliddesden Millennium Village Hall

Friday Mornings 11-12 Term Time 

In the hall: 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd July (Summer party)

Cliddesden Brownies
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PCSO Andy Jones - andrew.jones.13301@hampshire.pnn.police.uk 
Simon Barker - sibarksy@hotmail.com 07732 100 990 
Susan Turner (clerk) - clerk.cliddesden@parish.hants.gov.uk 07515 777 060 
Alan Tyler (chairman) - alanbtyler19@btinternet.com 460 425 
Simon Barker - sibarksy@hotmail.com 07732 100 990 
Mark Gifford - mark.gifford@biomerieux.com 07504 104 621 
Hazel Metz - hazel.metz@hotmail.com 07866 204 390 
Alison Mosson - alison@abe.co.uk 352 900 
website – www.cliddesdenparishcouncil.info 
Alison Mosson - alison@abe.co.uk 352 900 
Mark Ruffell - cllr.mark.ruffell@basingstoke.gov.uk 346 148 
Sven Godesen - cllr.sven.godesen@basingstoke.gov.uk 355 359 
Onnalee Cubitt - cllr.onnalee.cubitt@basingstoke.gov.uk 07762 067 411 
Juliet Henderson - juliet.henderson@hants.gov.uk 07738 289 849 
Ranil Jayawardena MP - ranil.jayawardena.mp@parliament.uk 0207 2193 000 
House of Commons, London SW1 AOM 
Greg Mendelsohn (Chairman) - 2nd alarm contact 842 174 
Angie Fewster (Vice Chair) - 3rd alarm contact 475 848 
Ken Rampton (Caretaker) - 1st contact if alarm goes off 461 034 
Pat Rampton (Lettings Secretary) bookings@cliddesdenhall.org.uk   461 034 
Jo Capehorn (Secretary)  812 657    Julie James (Treasurer) 363 753 
website – www.cliddesdenhall.org.uk 
website – https://cliddesdennp.wixsite.com/cliddesdennp 
Alison Mosson (Chairman) - alison@abe.co.uk 352 900 
Angie Fewster (Secretary) - angie@fewster.me.uk 475 848 
website – www.cliddesdenconservation.org 
facebook.com/The-Jolly-Farmer-cliddesden 07900 646 972 
Kenneth Davies (Headteacher) 321 571 
website – www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk 
Sian Banks 333 151 
Claire Nunn  477 197        Melanie Gill  07833 528 040 
Revd Stephen Mourant - stevemourant@btinternet.com 381 217 
Lynda Plenty (Church Warden) - dancetheworld@aol.com 07974 171022  
Val Gofton-Salmond  474 425   Eamonn Harding (Treasurer) 475 985  
website – http://www.farleighcandoverandwield.org.uk 
Marilyn Smith (Secretary) 462 584 
website – http://ellisfield.org.uk/hortsoc.html 
Pat Rampton (Chairman) 461 034 
Rosemary Potter (Secretary) 397 594 
Ross Palmer - rockaxe@gmail.com 359 413 
Vicky Tibble (Secretary & Treasurer)                    by text to 07552 927692   
Vicky.tibble@outlook.com and admin@portsmouthestates.co.uk 
The Orchard, White Hart Lane, Basingstoke RG21 4AF 423 874 
reception@ageconcernbasingstoke.freeserve.co.uk 
website – www.basingstokeas.org.uk 
Jean Frost (Editor) - hillanddaleeditor@gmail.com 
Matthew Jones (Cliddesden) 326 318   Ben Maunder (Distributor) 327 859 
David Brown - dave.archive@brownsmeet.com  website www.cliddesden.jalbum.net 
Editor: Rachel Beresford-Davies 
email - bootofthedailybeast@gmail.com – Copy date 20th preceding month 
facebook.com/groups/cliddesdenchat
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